
UPDATE: TRAFFIC IMPACTS
Week of August 4-11, 2023

Motorists are encouraged to use alternate routes around the project when possible to balance the
traffic volumes during the peak morning and evening commutes. Delays should be expected.

Crews will be working to complete the sewer line and manholes in the RFTA BRT location early
next week. Work next week will also consist of excavation, shoring, and building forms for the CO
82 underpass.

Anticipated traffic impacts are:

● Right lane closure of southbound CO 82 from 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM today,
Friday, August 4 to re-align the concrete barricades.

● 27th Street to a single lane with a flagger east of CO 82 on Saturday, 8/5/23 to set concrete
barricades.

● Roaring Fork School District-RE 1 is back in session beginning August, 17 so future traffic
impact updates will address lane closures around that time. Please also note there will be
an increase in traffic congestion.

Pedestrians must use the identified
alternate pedestrian routes and
do not cross at the CO 82 & 27th Street
intersection.
(See Pedestrian Detour map on page 2.)

Phase 1
New Traffic Alignment
1. Temporary realignment

is in place.

2. Construct east half of CO 82
underpass and related
improvements on southeast
corner through
October 2023.



Pedestrian Impacts
● Pedestrians will not be allowed to
cross the CO 82 Corridor at 27th St
for the duration of the project.

● In addition, Pedestrians will not be
allowed to cross 27th St. on the
west side of the intersection.

● All pedestrian crossings of
CO 82 will occur at 23rd St.
A temporary pedestrian route
on East 27th St will allow users
to access the transit station and
continue south along the
CO 82 corridor.

Rio Grande Trail Impacts
● The Rio Grande Trail will be closed
and detoured from late April 2023
until the project completion
in October 2024.

● Directional and wayfinding signs will
guide trail users from the detour that
will go from 29th St. to Grand Ave.
until it ties back into the Rio Grande
Trail at 23rd St.

Connect to the project:
27thstreetproject.com | RFTA27streetproject@gmail.com | 970-309-1865
Phase 1: April 2023 - October 2023 | Phase 2: October 2023 - May 2024 | Phase 3: May 2024- October 2024

https://www.27thstreetproject.com/
mailto:rfta27streetproject@gmail.com



